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                          The Minutes of The Arlington Cemetery Commission 
                         November 14, 2012 

 
Present: Commissioners Michele Hassler, William McCarthy and Gloria Turkall 
 

            The meeting began at 9:15 a.m. 
 Minutes for October was approved 
  One (1) deeds signed  
 

1. Monthly tally figures were discussed. 
2. Distributed Plan Accounting Report for September. 
3. No storm damage to stones was reported but several trees came down. 
4. Kevin Duffy has completed his work on stone restoration. 
5. Discussed K-464, Chalmers plot.  Town Counsel will send response to letter 

dated October 25, 2012. 
6. Pricing approved by the Commission to be included in July 2013 Rules and 

Regulations will be the cost of an urn grave purchased by long time resident 
of Arlington that has left within the last four (4) years prior to death.  Pricing 
will be $500.00 for urn grave and $500.00 for perpetual care. 

7. Ask Joan Roman to assist in a 1 line survey regarding the purchase of pre-
need columbarium niche if a columbarium was erected on cemetery property. 

8. Reviewed emails sent by the Con-Com and Waterfield Design on 
requirements and/or needs for a columbarium to be built on cemetery 
property. 

9. Discussed capital planning. 
 

 
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 12, 2012 
Meeting adjourned at 10:42am 

  
Respectfully submitted, 
Jean Smith 

Board of Cemetery Commissioners 
Michele A. Hassler, Chairperson 

William F. McCarthy 
Gloria A. Turkall 


